Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Meeting Minutes

February 14, 2011

President Rich Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3 pm by leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. He introduced a  new Wednesday driver, Carlton Frank.

Guest speaker, Citrus County Fire Chief, Larry Morabito addressed the audience next. Chief Morabito gave us his credentials and then gave us an overview of Citrus County Fire Services. He explained why Sugarmill Woods was not the chosen site for the newest fire station that opened in the county. He noted that if funding becomes available, the current firehouse on 480 could be renovated and reopened.

Sgt. Evan noted that the Sheriff’s Department is sponsoring training at The Plantation on Feb. 23, 24 and 25. Any Sheriff’s volunteer can attend free on 2/24, but registration is required. Other days cost $25 per day to attend. He reminded us that Volunteer Appreciation Day is March 11, at Curtis Peterson Auditorium. Ten monitors were donated to the Sheriff’s Department. They can be used to monitor and locate Alzheimer’s patients and Autistic children. They are available for borrowing from the Sheriff. There has been a traffic trailer in Cypress Village for 6 days. Most cars caught on radar have been driving within the speed limit. We can drop the Cypress Village house checks that lack end dates. The forms from the A-frame asking for house checks must be complete or they will be returned. A Volunteer Rules and Procedure Handbook is in the Crime Watch car. It is most important that everyone reads and familiarizes him/herself with the,. The handbook is also available on our website. Check the Memo section for updates.
The minutes of the January meeting are on the website.

Treasurer Roger Kessinger gave his report. The balance at the end of December was $3779.30. We received a donation of $90 in January. We had expenditures of $104.94 and $61.25. January’s closing balance was $3703.11. Elvin Miller made a motion to accept the report. Bob Tribbey seconded it. The motion passed unanimously.

We received a letter of thanks from “Shop with a Cop”. SMWCW donated $250 for a child to buy Christmas presents.

President Byrnes noted that the vehicle was in a minor accident. The driver followed protocol and notified both Byrnes and the Sheriff’s Dept. If anyone is involved in an accident while driving the patrol car, he/she must stay at the scene of the incident. To do otherwise is a crime. If anyone notices any damage to the car, let Pres. Byrnes know immediately.

The car will be serviced on Feb. 18. The oil will be changed. The tires will be rotated or changed. The check engine light needs to be reset at the garage.

Statistics for January 2011 are as follows:

Man Hours:


324

Miles:



3952

Fuel Gallons:

224.42

Fuel Cost:


$692.37

Security Checks:

141

Construction Sites:

209

Utilities:


603

Robert Lee made a motion to adjourn at 4:20. It was seconded by Elvin Miller.

Don Moran will speak at our next meeting on March 14, 2011 at 3pm.

Respectfully submitted,


Michele Eisner, Secretary
